SAN LEANDRO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT SAN LEANDRO, CALIFORNIA

www.sanleandro.k12.ca.us

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION - MINUTES

May 4, 2010

The Board of Education of the San Leandro Unified School District met in regular session on May 4, 2010, in the San Leandro City Council Chambers, 835 East 14th Street, San Leandro, California.

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by President Katz-Lacabe.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT

Trustee Pauline Cutter (arrived at 6:02 p.m.)

Trustee Morgan Mack-Rose (arrived at 6:05 p.m.)

Trustee Diana Prola

Trustee Carmen Sullivan

Trustee Hermy Almonte, Clerk

Trustee Lisa Hague, Vice President

Trustee Mike Katz-Lacabe, President

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT

Steven Mills, Student Board Member

DISTRICT STAFF PRESENT

Cindy Cathey, Interim Superintendent Song Chin-Bendib, Assistant Superintendent Michael Potmesil, Assistant Superintendent Debbie Wong, Interim Assistant Superintendent Linda Pollard, Administrative Assistant

PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING CLOSED SESSION AGENDA

There were no public comments concerning items on the closed session agenda.

CLOSED SESSION

At 6:02 p.m., the Board went into closed session for Public Employee Performance Evaluation, Title: Interim Superintendent, Public Employee Discipline/Dismissal/Release/Hiring; Conference with Labor Negotiator, Conference with Legal Counsel – Anticipated Litigation – Significant exposure to litigation, Conference with Real Property Negotiator – Property(ies), Conference with Legal Counsel – Existing Litigation, and Tort Claims pursuant to Education Code Sections 54957, 54957.6, 54956.9(b), 54956.8, 54956.9, and 54956. The closed session was adjourned at 7:02 p.m.

The Board returned to open session at 7:09 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. President Katz-Lacabe said the Board had been in closed session where no action was taken.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

On a motion made by Trustee Prola and seconded by Trustee Mack-Rose, the Board approved the agenda for the regular meeting of May 4, 2010, by a 7-0 vote.

PRESENTATIONS

* Washington Elementary School is seeking to expand their outdoor garden area by developing a California native garden. The project is funded through a grant from Lowe's, which will be in conjunction with the ASES enrichment program.

Washington fifth graders Tyler King and Michael Vaughan presented their ideas about the importance of a California native garden for their school commenting that, "The garden will help the kids understand plant parts, educate them about native plants, and provide a hands-on experience." They also shared that plaques will be made to identify each plant and there will also be an outdoor seating area for observations and learning opportunities.

Principal Tracey Lantz was also available to answer any questions about the proposed new garden. Ms. Lantz thanked Ali Chesley, the Unit Director for ASES, for being instrumental in planning this very successful project.

Responding to Trustee Cutter's concern regarding the visibility of the garden area from the street, Principal Lantz stated that the growth of the plants would not exceed the height of the railing so that individuals would be visible waist-high.

CONSENT ITEMS

Business Operations

4.1-C California Native Garden Project at Washington Elementary School

On a motion made by Trustee Cutter and seconded by Trustee Sullivan, the Board approved the California Native Garden Project at Washington Elementary School by a 7-0 vote, with Tyler King and Michael Vaughan pushing Trustee Cutter and Trustee Mack-Rose's voting buttons, with a "yes" vote for their project.

PRESENTATION

* Assistant Superintendent of Business Services, Song Chin-Bendib, presented information regarding preparation of the 2010-2011 adopted budget which is to be submitted to the Alameda County Office of Education, no later than June 30, 2010. The 2010-2011 adopted budget must also include fiscal years 2011-2012 and 2012-2013 and must show that the budget is balanced for all three years.

In the budget development process, the District must address the 2011-2012 shortfall of up to \$1.6M for fiscal 2011-2012. Additional potential reductions will be needed for 2012-2013.

Song Chin-Bendib, presented the Board with a comprehensive list of programs and services generated through a community input process. This list identified programs that have already been cut or reduced and programs that have not yet been affected by the cuts. The Board was asked to use this list to identify the additional required reductions. Song Chin-Bendib also reviewed the budget development timeline.

Following the presentation, Board members asked clarifying questions and reviewed the information on the budget reduction worksheet. It was suggested that only the things that the Board has direct control of appear on the worksheet, and items that are restricted, negotiated, linked to grants or mandated not appear on the spread sheet.

At the suggestion of Assistant Superintendent Chin-Bendib, Board Finance Committee Chair Mack-Rose asked that the Board send or email their list of cuts/reductions they would make to reach the additional \$1.6 cuts for 2010-2012 plus an additional \$450,000 for 2012-2013 to her no later than May 14.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

- Carol Delton, on behalf of the San Leandro's Teacher Association on budget and finance issues, encouraged the Board to look at all possibilities such as, small and non-personnel items, Tier III funds, allocating anticipated monies received after June 30 for future deficits, and allocating categorical funds to maintain more programs.
- Jon Duarte addressed the Board in support of Wilson Elementary School Principal Julio Hernandez stating that, "Mr. Hernandez was a great principal and has done a lot for the students at Wilson."

REPORTS

- Correspondence Clerk Almonte reported receipt of the following emails from April 20-April 30, 2010: From Stephen Cassidy regarding "Education Article of Interest" and "Together, Let's Make Sure the City Funds its Share of the School Crossing Guards Program Next Year"; from Music in School Today regarding "Furutani Bill Hurts Arts Education"; from Marilyn Thirion regarding "Business Academy Needs Judges Urgently"; from Dan Martin regarding "Drakes Brewing supporting the San Leandro High School Boosters" and "Opportunity Program"; and from Sheila Jordan regarding "ACOE In Touch."
- 2) Student Board Member Report There was no report.
- 3) Union Representative Reports
 - Carol Delton, on behalf of the San Leandro Teachers' Association (SLTA), provided the following report:
 - SLTA will be sending three representatives to the National Education Association Assembly in New Orleans this July
 - A scholarship drive has been set up in memory of SLTA member Charles Kuruc
 - The District and SLTA have agreed upon a Memorandum of Understanding with the District regarding the Fred Korematsu Campus and the impact on teachers' working conditions.
 - Assistant Superintendent Mr. Potmesil met with Theo Austin Smith to discuss SLTA's document request

Ms. Delton also noted that other school districts' post their warrants and variance reports on their website, and hoped that this type of information would become the norm for San Leandro Unified as well.

4) Interim Superintendent Report – Interim Superintendent Cindy Cathey announced the following Employees of the Year for the 2010-2011

school year. Honorees will be recognized at the District's Retirement/Recognition Celebration on June 10, 2010, at 2:30 p.m. at Madison Elementary School:

Teacher: Stacy Kaplan
Administrator: Sheila Lawrence
Classified: Faye Gipson
Volunteer: Yvonne Nunn

The Open House schedule is as follows:

- May 12 Middle Schools, 6:30-8:00 p.m.
- May 13 San Leandro High School, 6:30-8:00 p.m. and Lincoln, from 5:00-6:00 p.m.
- May 27 Elementary Schools, various times (staff will provide the Board with a schedule)

Interim Superintendent Cathey also reported that Assistant Superintendent Chin-Bendib and she met with Dale Scott, the District's advisors for the QSCB, to discuss a draft proposal for a parcel tax, noting that if the District was interested in receiving more information, Mr. Scott would be happy to provide a presentation to the Board.

5) Board Committee Reports

- Facilities & Technology Trustee Cutter reported that the committee met on April 23 and discussed Change Order #6 to the Jeff Luchetti Construction, Inc. contract for the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus, Notice of Completion for the Bancroft Middle School Heating & Roofing project, and five amendments to Harris & Associates Professional Services contract to add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program Building Trades & Construction (Wood Shop Program), Manufacturing & Machining (Metal Shop Program), Transportation (Auto Shop Program), Arts, Media & Entertainment (San Leandro Academy for Multimedia Program), and Marketing, Sales & Services Entrepreneurship (Business Academy Program) all of which are being brought forward for Board consideration tonight. In addition they discussed the California Native Garden Project for Washington Elementary School which was approved this evening. The committee also discussed the final signage for the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus; reporting that the family has requested that the name of the campus include Mr. Korematsu's full name (Fred T. Korematsu), so she will be pulling this item from the agenda.
- Ad Hoc Committee for Potential Bond Committee chair Trustee Lisa Hague reported that the committee met on April 30 and discussed the election process, review of potential timeline, formation and role of a Campaign Steering Committee, role of

- Ways of making information available and seeking input from community members
- Unfunded Measure B modernization projects
- Appointment of a Board liaison to a future Bond Political Action Committee
- Authorizing the Ad Hoc Committee to create a "common message" to be conveyed to the public (suggested at the Sports Foundation Committee meeting).

Trustee Hague asked for and received consensus from the Board to to appoint Trustee Mack-Rose as the Board liaison to a future Bond Political Action Committee.

Trustee Hague also asked for and received consensus from the Board to authorize the Ad Hoc Committee to create a "common message" outlining areas the Board is exploring with respect to a potential bond.

The next meeting of the Ad Hoc committee will be June 1.

Interim Superintendent Cathey, who was also in attendance at the Sports Foundation meeting, noted that the Foundation is fully aware that pursuing a bond is a Board-driven process.

Interim Superintendent Cathey, responding to Trustee Cutter, stated that in addition to the unfunded Measure B projects, she would speak to the City Manager regarding joint use possibilities and limitations.

 Communication – Trustee Katz-Lacabe reported that the committee met on April 30 and discussed a Measure B newsletter, ceremony for San Leandro High School Fred T. Korematsu campus, San Leandro Times column, Board handbook, and community outreach and District communications.

CONSENT ITEMS

Trustee Cutter pulled the following Facilities and Construction Consent Items:

- 5.1-C Change Order #06 to Jeff Lucheti Construction, Inc.
 Contract for the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu
 Campus
- 5.8-C Classroom Building and Gymnasium Signage at the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus from the Consent Calendar

Trusted Hague requested that items 5.3-C, 5.4-C, 5.5-C, 5.6-C, and 5.7-C, Facilities and Construction amendments to the Harris & Associates Professional Services Contract, be pulled.

Trustee Katz-Lacabe requested that Human Resources Consent Item 2.1-C Acceptance of Personnel Report be pulled for a Public Comment.

General Services

- 1.1-C Approval of Board Minutes April 13, 2010
- 1.2-C Approval of Board Minutes April 20, 2010

Educational Services

- 3.1-C <u>Non-Public School Contracts</u>
- 3.2-C Consultant Contract Agreement between the San Leandro Unified School District and Deborah Maynard for the 2009-2010 School Year for San Leandro High School
- 3.3 -C Consultant Contract Agreement between the San Leandro Unified School District and John Olson for the 2009-2010 School Year for San Leandro High School
- 3.4-C Addendum to the Memorandum of Understanding between San
 Leandro Unified School District and Destiny Arts Center for
 Lincoln High School for the 2009-2010 School Year

Business Operations

4.2-C <u>Budget Development Timeline for Fiscal Year 2010-11 Adopted</u> Budget which Includes Fiscal Years 2011-2012 and 2012-2013

Facilities and Construction

5.2-C Notice of Completion (NOC) for the Bancroft Middle School Heating & Roofing Project

On a motion made by Trustee Mack-Rose and seconded by Trustee Sullivan, the Board approved the remaining consent items by a 7-0 vote.

<u>Human Resources</u>

2.1-C Acceptance of Personnel Report

PUBLIC COMMENT

• Carol Delton, San Leandro Teachers' Association, raised a concern regarding the funding stream with Classified Position 1182, and the possible burden placed on the General Fund.

The Board suggested that a more generic position title, and the term of the position noted on the report would be helpful.

On a motion made by Trustee Mack-Rose and seconded by Trustee Prola, the Board tabled the Classified Personnel Report so that staff could review the information and provide clarification related to the title, funding source, and term of the position, by a 7-0 vote.

Facilities and Construction

5.1-C Change Order #06 to Jeff Luchetti Construction, Inc. Contract for the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus

With 77% completion of the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu campus, Trustee Cutter congratulated staff on the low percentage (2.56% total contract increase) of the change orders.

On a motion made by Trustee Cutter and seconded by Trustee Hague, the Board approved Change Order #06 to Jeff Luchetti Construction, Inc. contract for the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus, by a 7-0 vote.

Looking at the following consent items 5.3-C, 5.4-C, 5.5-C and 5.6-C, Trustee Hague noted that she had concerns with regards to the impact to instruction and teachers now that the scope of work originally scheduled to take place over this summer break, when no students were present, would be extended over a span of two summers. Staff explained that during this time, minimal impact was expected as classes would remain open, flip-flopping between the current room locations, noting that staff meets with teachers on a regular basis to keep them abreast of the progress.

5.3-C Amendment #2 to Harris & Associates Professional Services

Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program

(CTEFP) Building Trades & Construction (Wood Shop Program)

5.4-C Amendment #3 to Harris & Associates Professional Services

Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program

(CTEFP) Manufacturing & Machining (Metal Shop Program) Project

- 5.5-C Amendment #4 to Harris & Associates Professional Services

 Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program

 (CTEFP) Transportation (Auto Shop Program) Project
- 5.6-C Amendment #5 to Harris & Associates Professional Services

 Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program

 (CTEFP) Arts, Media & Entertainment (San Leandro Academy for Multimedia Program) Project

Following the clarification, on a motion made by Trustee Hague and seconded by Trustee Prola, the Board approved 5.3-C, 5.4-C, 5.5-C, and 5.6-C, amendments to the Harris & Associates Professional Services contract to add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program (CTEFP) Building Trades & Construction (Wood Shop Program) Project, Facilities Program (CTEFP) Manufacturing & Machining (Metal Shop Program) Project, and Transportation (Auto Shop Program) Project, Arts, Media & Entertainment (San Leandro Academy for Multimedia Program) Project, by a 7-0 vote.

5.7-C Amendment #6 to Harris & Associates Professional Services

Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program

(CTEFP) Marketing, Sales & Services Entrepreneurship (Business

Academy Program) Project

Trustee Hague raised a similar issue for the Business Academy Program Project regarding the impact of classroom availability to the students. Staff explained that it was expected that the renovation and reconfiguration of the portable classrooms for the new Business Academy would be completed this summer with classes scheduled to begin in the fall of 2010.

On a motion made by Trustee Hague and seconded by Trustee Almonte, the Board approved Amendment #6 to Harris & Associates Professional Services Contract to Add the Career Technical Education Facilities Program (CTEFP) Marketing, Sales & Services Entrepreneurship (Business Academy Program) Project by a 7-0 vote.

5.8-C <u>Classroom Building and Gymnasium Signage at the San Leandro</u> <u>High School Fred Korematsu Campus</u>

Trustee Cutter explained that Mr. Korematsu's family was

requesting that the name of the campus include Fred Korematsu's full name, which is Fred T. Korematsu. Trustee Cutter asked that this item be pulled and that a special Board meeting be scheduled this week so that the Board could approve the name change.

On a motion made by Trustee Cutter and seconded by Trustee Sullivan, the Board tabled the Classroom Building and Gymnasium Signage at the San Leandro High School Fred Korematsu Campus, by a 7-0 vote.

ACTION ITEMS

Human Resources

2.1-A Resolution #10-32 Resolution and Final Decision Not to Reemploy Certificated Employees for the 2010-2011 School Year

Responding to Trustee Prola, Assistant Superintendent Mike Potmesil confirmed that the certificated employees listed on the resolution were either permanent or probationary, and not temporary.

On a motion made by Trustee Prola and seconded by Trustee Almonte, the Board adopted Resolution #10-32 Resolution and Final Decision Not to Reemploy Certificated Employees for the 2010-2011 School Year, by a 7-0 vote.

2.2-A Ratification of Memorandum of Understanding between the San
Leandro Unified School District and the California School
Employees Association Chapter #94 and Certification of the
District's Ability to Meet the Costs of Collective Bargaining
Agreement

PUBLIC COMMENT

• California Schools' Employee Association President Carol Alvarez commented that while the Association agreed to furlough days for the 2010-2011 school year, the Association felt that their input related to using the savings to reinstate CSEA lost positions such as the elementary library Para-educators was not regarded. Ms. Alvarez hoped that the Board would consider shifting positions, rather than creating new positions, for the new 9th grade campus, adding that the CSEA would continue to work collaboratively with the District to mitigate the negative affects on classified employees.

The Board expressed to Ms. Alvarez that their input was appreciated and valued.

On a motion made by Trustee Cutter and seconded by Trustee Prola, the Board ratified the Memorandum of Understanding between the San Leandro Unified School District and the California School Employees Association Chapter #94 and Certification of the District's Ability to Meet the Costs of Collective Bargaining Agreement, by a 7-0 vote.

2.3-A Resolution #10-37 Reduction or Elimination of Specially Funded and Generally Funded Classified Services

Trustee Prola felt that this item should be tabled because the bargaining unit was still in discussions; however, there was no second to the motion.

It was explained that classified employees who are laid off must be given written notice of not less than 45 days prior to the effective day of the layoff; however, it was noted that things could change and some of these notices could be rescinded later.

On a motion made by Trustee Mack-Rose and seconded Trustee Prola, the Board adopted Resolution #10-37 Reduction or Elimination of Specially Funded and Generally Funded Classified Service, by a 6-1 vote. Trustee Prola abstaining.

2.4-A Approval of the 2010-2011 School Calendar

Staff explained that once the Board approved the school calendar, and it was ratified by the San Leandro Teachers' Association, the calendar would be distributed, and posted on the website later this week.

Trustee Katz-Lacabe felt that setting aside a week in February as Presidents' Week was not good for parents and the community, stating that he would not be supporting this proposal.

There was a brief discussion with regards to how the spring break schedule for neighboring districts compared to San Leandro Unified, which was a concern raised by Trustee Hague.

On a motion made by Trustee Sullivan and seconded by Trustee Hague, the Board approved the 2010-2011 School Calendar, by a 6-1 vote. Trustee Katz-Lacabe voting no.

2.5-A Resolution #10-34 Designating May 12, 2010, as Day of the Teacher and May 10-May 14, 2010, as Teacher Appreciation Week

On a motion made by Trustee Hague and seconded by Trustee Sullivan, the Board adopted Resolution #10-34 Designating May 12, 2010, as Day of the Teacher and May 10-May 14, 2010, as Teacher Appreciation Week, by a 7-0 vote.

2.6-A Resolution #10-35 Designating May 12, 2010, as School Nurses

Day and May 6-May 12, 2010, as National Nurses Week

On a motion made by Trustee Sullivan and seconded by Trustee Prola, the Board adopted Resolution #10-35 Designating May 12, 2010, as School Nurses Day and May 6-May 12, 2010, as National Nurses Week, by a 7-0 vote.

INFORMATION ITEMS

Educational Services

3.1-I <u>Williams Uniform Complaint Procedures (Including Valenzuela Settlement Requirement) Quarterly Report: January –March, 2010</u>

The Board received for information and reviewed the Williams Uniform Complaint Procedures (Including Valenzuela Settlement Requirement) Quarterly Report: January –March, 2010.

Business Operations

4.1-I Investment Report for January 2010

The Board received for information and reviewed the Investment Report for January 2010.

ADDITIONAL SUGGESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS

• Trustee Hague brought to the Board's attention Senate Bill S3206, "Keep our Educators Working Act of 2010", stating that the Bill is being introduced by Senator Thomas Harkin, and is proposing allocating \$22M to states on the basis of numbers of students and percentage of populations and is intended to provide funding due to nationwide cuts.

Trustee Hague commented that the San Leandro High School Boosters will be at Drakes this Friday beginning at 4:00 p.m.

Trustee Hague congratulated the Employees and Volunteers of the Year and reminded the members that, as the elementary open houses approach, to coordinate which schools the members will be attending.

Trustee Hague suggested that, when districts begin developing their school calendars, it might helpful if a representative from the four-member school districts (Castro Valley, Hayward, San Lorenzo, and Leandro) of the Eden Area Regional Occupational Program (ROP) meet and discuss coordinating school breaks during the school year.

- Trustee Almonte reported receipt of a letter from the East Bay Municipal Utility District (EBMUD), dated April 29, 2010, offering to attend a Board meeting and present information regarding California water issues, and EMUD water supplies. Trustee Almonte suggested that if the Board agreed, he would forward the information to the Interim Superintendent.
- Trustee Sullivan thanked Director of Special Services Katherine Piccus and District staff for coordinating the Special Services parent meeting, which provided an opportunity for approximately 45 parents of special needs students to meet, network and sort through challenges they face.

Trustee Sullivan reiterated here request that the Board receive an update from the administrators and parents of Partnership for Academically Successful Students (PASS) and Parents Equity Program (PEP) Teams on the work that is being done through our parent partnerships. Interim Assistant Superintendent Debbie Wong noted that the Board could expect a presentation at the May 18 Board meeting. Trustee Sullivan commented that a Facebook page has been created for Charles Kuruc, where you can read the heartwarming comments shared by his students and colleagues.

• Trustee Mack-Rose asked for an update on *Agenda On-Line*. Interim Superintendent Cathey explained that she hoped to begin the process at the end of the school year (late June/early July) and then make the transition at the beginning of the school year in the fall.

Trustee Mack-Rose would like the Board to develop a Resolution in support of legislation shifting the kindergarten cutoff date from December 2 to September 1.

Trustee Mack-Rose thanked the Interim Superintendent, Cabinet and the Board President and Vice-President for developing a meeting agenda tonight

that enabled the Board to move thoroughly through the material in a timely manner.

• Trustee Cutter concurred with Trustee Hague that a schedule for the elementary open houses would be helpful to ensure Board coverage at all the sites.

Trustee Cutter reminded everyone to "Eat Out for Education" tomorrow for the San Leandro Education Foundation (SLED). Trustee Cutter also encouraged the Board to consider hosting a fundraiser "house party" event, whereby they invite their circle of friends to come together and learn about SLED. Trustee Cutter said that she was hosting one on May 23 from 2-4 p.m. and invited anyone interested in attending.

Trustee Cutter commented on the importance of the Ad Hoc Committee to to involve the City should the District decide to move forward with a bond in November 2010.

Trustee Cutter requested a calendar of upcoming senior activities and graduation schedules.

Trustee Cutter offered accolades to school advisor Linda Thurston and the student production staff of San Leandro High School newspaper, *The Cargo*" for the wonderful tribute to Charles Kuruc included in its recent issue, adding that the information, pictures, comments and remembrances gave her a sense of how highly respected he was and that he will be sorely missed.

• Trustee Prola attended the "Taste of San Leandro", where people can enjoy an extraordinary evening of wine tasting and food from local restaurants.

Trustee Prola also attended the San Leandro Sports Foundation meeting stating that following the meeting, a concern was raised by the high school assistant wrestling coach regarding the sharing of the wrestling mats and the potential for health issues. The coach would like to see the mats stored somewhere for exclusive use by our high school students. Trustee Prola asked for consensus to have staff consider returning one of the portables that was taken to the maintenance yard to the high school and using it to store the mats. Assistant Superintendent Song Chin-Bendib, however, explained that it would be extremely costly (approximately \$110,000) to move the portable, which is currently non-functional, back to the high school and bring it up to DSA standards. While consensus was not received for Trustee Prola's request, the Board did agree to have staff look into this issue. It was the consensus of the Board to have Interim Superintendent Cindy Cathey to look into this issue.

Trustee Prola reported that "Building Future with Women and Children" will be hosting their annual fundraiser this coming Thursday, May 6.

Trustee Prola mentioned that at this juncture, the City may not be funding the traffic guard program for the next fiscal year. Trustee Prola suggested that the Board begin considering alternatives to insure the safety of our students.

Trustee Prola reminded the members to check the website to learn more about the candidates who are running for Superintendent of Public Education.

Trustee Prola reminded the Board of a request made by Trustee Mack-Rose and her to have student pictures projected on a screen before each Board meeting. In addition, Trustee Prola would like to have an educational or inspirational quote placed at the top of each Board agenda as a way of keeping us focused on the importance of what we are doing.

• Trustee Katz-Lacabe reiterated upcoming events, "Eat Out For Education" is tomorrow night and the San Leandro High School Boosters will be at Drakes.

ANNOUNCEMENT

Future Board of Education Meetings

Regular Meeting – May 18, 2010

Regular Meeting – Wednesday, June 2, 2010

Regular Meeting – June 15, 2009

Special Meeting – June 29, 2009

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion made by Trustee Hague and seconded by Trustee Almonte, the Board adjourned the meeting at 9:07 p.m. by a 7-0 vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Hermy Almonte, Clerk

Board Approved: 5/18/10 5/4/10 - PAGE 16